

香港西醫工會

HONG KONG DOCTORS UNION

Room 901, Hang Shing Bldg., 363-373, Nathan Road, Kowloon. E-mail: hkdu@hkdu.org Home Page: http://www.hkdu.org

Tel. no.: 2388 2728 Fax no.: 2385 5275

立法會 CB(2) 790/05-06(01)號文件 LC Paper No. CB(2) 790/05-06(01)

Our ref: HKDU/231/2005

30th December 2005

By fax & mail

Mrs. Constance Li
Clerk to Panel
Panel on Food Safety and
Environmental Hygiene
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Bldg.,
8 Jackson Road, Central, H.K.

Dear Mrs. Li,

Re: Reorganization of the Food Safety Regulatory Framework

Hong Kong Doctors Union fully supports the Government's proposal to reorganize the Food and Enivronmental Hygiene Department and the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department to form the new Department of Food Safety, Inspection and Quarantine and the new Department of Agriculture and Environmental Hygiene. The new reorganization will meet the overall objectives in separating regulatory from facilitation functions comparable elsewhere.

We also support the establishment of a Centre for Food Safety within the Department of Food Safety, Inspection and Quarantine which will be the functional body to identify objectives and formulate strategies on food safety by pooling together dedicated teams of professional staff on controlling and regulating food safety especially for imported food.

The existing facilitation arm under the Department of Agriculture and Environmental Hygiene could continue to help promote and develop our local fishery and agriculture albeit under a reorganized team and plan.

However, for the proper guidance of the public and food safety impacts on human health, Hong Kong Doctors Union must stress the dire necessity for the same strict regulations and control of all so called "health food" products in addition to actual "nutritional" products consumed in Hong Kong.

Cont.../P. 2



香港西醫工會

HONG KONG DOCTORS UNION

Room 901, Hang Shing Bldg., 363-373, Nathan Road, Kowloon. E-mail: hkdu@hkdu.org Home Page: http://www.hkdu.org Tel. no.: 2388 2728 Fax no.: 2385 5275

Our ref: HKDU/231/2005

P. 2

Thank you for your kind attention.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Ho Ock Ling Hon. Secretary

Hong Kong Doctors Union

cc: Hon Fred LI Wah-ming, JP Hon CHOY So-yuk

Outgoing 13